
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

June 30, 2008                                               Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, 

Commissioner Ray McGavran, Commissioner Harold McCullick, and County Clerk 

Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m., by Chairperson Luthi. 

 

The official minutes of June 23, 2008, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

Vouchers were approved. 

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, reported on office matters. 

 

Pat Baccus, County Treasurer, brought up information on the postal presort. 

 

Sandy Cline, Health/Aging Department, gave a report on the Hospice survey to the 

commissioners.  Sandy discussed the transportation fee slight increase.  Commissioner 

McGavran moved to approve the proposed transportation costs effective August 1, 2008.  

Commissioner McCullick seconded.  Motion carried. 

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, reported on what crews were doing.  The 

commissioners received the renewal permit #0591, from KDHE for the CDL license for 

the period of July 1, 2008 - June 30, 3009.   

 

Truette McQueen, County Appraiser, talked to the board about the new CAMA system, 

and it will be implement in August.  Truette went over necessary items that will need to 

be purchased.   

 

Ken White, County Sheriff, and Keith Coleman, Emergency Management, met with the 

commissioners.  Dickinson County/FEMA have been authorized to use the emergency 

response trailer for their disaster.  Ken gave prisoner count of 8.  Commissioner 

McGavran moved to go into executive session at 11: 28 a.m. for fifteen minutes to 

discuss attorney/client matters.  Commissioner McCullick seconded.  Motion carried.  

Those present were the commissioners, Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, and Ken.  

They returned to regular session at 11:43 a.m.  The commissioners agreed with Ken’s 

decision for his offer of hire.   

             

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.   


